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God has blessed us with so many meetings close to home this past month that we hardly feel like missionaries on deputation anymore! 

In all seriousness, God has been good to us this past month. We got to be involved in our home church's Mother's Day Banquet. The 

men of the church prepared and served the food for the ladies. Pray for the mothers of Honduras that many would hear and 

receive the gospel and learn how to be the mothers that God would have them to be.  
 

We got to celebrate Amber's birthday at home and during a meeting down in Florida. I thank God for providing me with a wonderful 

wife who has been so good and patient with me during our time on deputation. I realize she is often busy taking care of Sofia while we 

are visiting a church, but make no mistake; I couldn't do what I do without the woman God has provided for me. 

 

While in our meeting with the church in Florida, I got to catch up with some friends from bible college. I am thankful for my time 

there and the education I received at Pensacola Christian College. We pray that many Hondurans would have the opportunity to 

learn more about the Bible both formally and informally. 
 

This month Amber loved getting to spend time building relationships with some of the female students at the Baptist Center for World 

Evangelism while we have been close to home. She also explored the nearby Mexican bakery and took baby steps towards building 

relationships (and practicing Spanish) with the girls who work there, but her favorite outreach this month was getting to have a long 

talk about the gospel with an unsaved family member. God is good!  

 

A special deputation memory from this month was a church calling to ask me to teach their Wednesday night Bible study through 

zoom, and then telling us through the screen that we are now part of their missionary family. We met that church initially through 

dropping in for a service, based on a recommendation of a friend, and God has knit our hearts to them as we've watched their hearts 

for Jesus, so we heard their news to us with much excitement and awe over how God works.  

 

The last bit of news I'll share is that Sofia is now occasionally shuffling a few steps at a time. 

We've been watching with bated breath, so I think we'll call that her first steps and officially 

celebrate! It makes me smile to think that, in a similar way, God must watch our stumbling efforts 

at serving Him and celebrate with love when we move forward even the tiniest bit. How kind He 

is!  

 

Our deputation progress is continuing to climb, although we still came in this month just a tiny bit 

under the 70% mark. That is the next big goal we have set, and it is so, so close! Please pray with 

us that we would hit 70%, and 100%, very, very soon. We are eager to be in Honduras, meeting 

people and building relationships and teaching the Word. Thank you for your continuing support, 

prayers, love, and hearts for Jesus. May God bless you. 
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